Bristow Law PLLC

From: Cameron Padgett

Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2018 2:15 PM

To: toscheduling@kent.edu
Cc: avevents@kent.edu

Subject: Looking to rent public space at Kent State University

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am writing- in my own capacity and not on behalf of any other person or organization- to rent a publicly available room at Kent State University on May 4, 2018, during the afternoon or early evening for a period of two hours. Specifically, I would like to rent the Student Multicultural Center (auditorium style up to 200 people), but a comparable lecture hall on campus will suffice. According to https://kent.edu/university-events/public-spaces, the Student Multicultural Center is available for the public to rent.

The event must occur on Friday, May 4, for my purposes, because I plan to invite a number of guest speakers-including Richard Spencer of the National Policy Institute and Michael Peinovich of The Right Stuff- to speak to attendees of my event about the unfortunate modern trend of violent left-wing Antifa protestors trying to undermine the free speech rights of right-wing people, and this date is the 48th anniversary of the Kent State shootings by the Ohio National Guard- which will be a very prominent theme of the discussion. I, too, will be a speaker at this event.

We will require audio equipment for the event, too. Two microphones- one for the speakers and one for the audience to use during a question and answer session- will be needed.

Please let me know what more you need from me so we can get the ball rolling with reserving the room.

Thanks!

Sincerely, Cameron Padgett